
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

MAGNIFICAT OF LINCOLN IS SPONSORING A HOLY 
HOUR WITH EXPOSITION, ADORATION AND 
COMMUNITY PRAYER FOR THE INTENTION OF THE 
LINCOLN  DIOCESE PRIESTS ON FRIDAY, OCTOBER 26, 
7:00 p.m., IN THE CHAPEL AT JOHN XXIII CENTER, 
LOCATED AT 3700 SHERIDAN BLVD IN LINCOLN.   
Magnificat is a Ministry to Catholic women whose fifth 
objective is to “Imitate Mary through spiritual adoption of 
Priests and Seminarians in Prayer”. All women are invited 
even if you have not attended a Magnificat Prayer Meal. For 
information call or text Rhonda Litt at 402-525-6396 or call 
Barb Bechtolt at 402-489-6905. 

 
 “The Communion of Saints is praying with 
us!”  Seven Sisters Apostolate 2nd Annual Day 
of Recollection, Saturday, October 27th.   

John XXIII Diocesan Center, 3700 Sheridan Blvd, Lincoln.  
Holy Hour with Exposition and Adoration in the Chapel at 

7:30 a.m. followed by Mass, Father Eckrich celebrating. 
Presentations in Dawson Hall by Father Matya, Janette Howe 
and Rhonda Litt on our Patron Saints and more.  Lunch on 
your own, (Confession available) 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.        
Closing at 3:00 p.m. with Divine Mercy Chaplet, Rosary and 
other Prayers in the Chapel.  Please RSVP to 
sevensisterslincoln@gmail.com  (free will donation to cover 
expenses will be taken that day).  See Diocese Website for 
additional information, or text Rhonda at 402.525.6396.   
Women already in a Seven Sisters Group are invited as are 
those women who want to learn more about this Apostolate. 

 
QUEST is a retreat for young Catholics who are freshmen and 
sophomores in high school.  It is designed to bring young people 
together to seek out a deeper understanding and appreciation 
of themselves, others, and God.  Cost is $80 for the retreat. The 
next QUEST Retreat is November 3-4 at St. Stephen Church in 
Lawrence, NE.  For more info, call the Youth Ministry Office at 
402-473-0625.  To register, go to 
http://www.lincolndiocese.org/retreats/quest.  
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Religious Award Ceremony for Boys & Girls!  Scout, American 
Heritage Girl, Schoenstatt Youth and 4-H Leaders--obtain your 
religious award books early so your group can get started on the 
requirements for their Catholic Religious Award!  Girls materials 
are available from the Youth Ministry Office and boys materials can 
be purchased from your Local Cornhusker council office.  The 
Diocesan Mass and Award Ceremony is scheduled for March 24, 
2019 at 2:00pm with Bishop Finn presenting.  Award applications 
are due to the Youth Ministry Office by February 8, 2019.   Visit 
www.lincolndiocese.org/scouting for more information.  If you 
have any questions, please contact Michele at 402-473-0625. 

 
Theology on Tap Fall Series will be presented 

every Monday in October, 7:00 p.m. at the Chicken 

Coop, 3rd and Sycamore Sts.  Theology on Tap is an 

empowering evening of faith topics with a Catholic 

perspective that matter to those in their 20's and 30's.  This 

Monday, Oct 1, features a Catholic perspective on 

relationships. In this modern world, living out relationships by 

Church teaching can be difficult. Join us for a relationship 

panel compiled of married couples as they share how they live 

out their vocation.  There is no fee, all those in their 20's and 

30's are welcomed! 

 
  

 
 “It is easier for a camel to pass through the eye of 
a needle than for one who is rich to enter the 
kingdom of God.” MARK 10:25  
 

Jesus uses tough language that we may not want to 
hear. But, we are all called to be generous with all 
our gifts. Not just the ones we pick and choose, but 
all our gifts: our time in prayer to God, our talent in 
participating in parish ministries and our treasure 
supporting our local parish and other charities. 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 

 

28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

October 14, 2018 
 

100 W Pine Street 
Kenesaw, NE  68956 

 

Parish Mailing Address: 
P O Box 407, Doniphan NE  68832 

Office:  402-845-2707; Rectory:  402-845-4477 
Father’s Phone: 402-326-5168 

e-mail address:  stanns@cdolinc.net 
www.sacredheartkenesaw.org 

Office Hours Mon-Thurs, 8:30-11:30 am 
 

Pastor:  Fr. Adam M. Sughroue 
 

 
 

CONFESSIONS:  2nd Wed. of Month, Nov. 14, 4:45-5:15 pm 
 
 

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS: 
 

Sunday, October 21 11:00 am Pro Populo 
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STEWARDSHIP:    (9/30/2018 &10/7/2018) 
 

Adult:                $651.00    Weekly Budget:             $796.54 
Plate:                  $35.00     YTD Budget:             $11,948.10 
Children:                 $3.95     YTD Actual:                $7,609.28 
Bldg. Maint:           $95.00    YTD Surplus/ 

(Shortfall)($4,338.82) 
TOTAL:                $784.95 
 
                     

      Thank you for your donations! 
 

 

Worldly goods prevent us from keeping our eyes fixed on our 

heavenly home.”                                 ~St. Pio of Pietrelcina 
 
 
 

Bishop’s Appeal for Vocations 
If you have not completed your pledge card for the Bishop’s 
Appeal for Vocations, it is not too late.  Pledge cards are 
available in the church hall.  They can either be put in the 
collection basket, given to Fr. Sughroue, or dropped off at 
St. Ann’s parish office. The goal for Sacred Heart Church 
this year is $1,230.00.  Any shortfall will be assessed to the 
parish to fulfill.  Thank you for your generosity in helping 
insure there are priests for the future. 

CCD/CYO NEWS 
 

CCD Classes:  October 17 
2nd, 3rd, and 5th grades meet Wednesday  

immediately after school from 2:45 - 4:00 p.m. 
Next Class:  October 24  

 

CYO:  Meets October 28 after Mass 
 

Pre-School Class:  Every Sunday from 10:15 
a.m. to right before 11 a.m. Mass 
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It is time again for the Annual Pro-Life 

Diaper Drive!!  This drive has been a very 

successful project of the LDCCW in helping the 

women, who chose to give birth to their baby, assistance by 

providing diapers.  Please help us to collect diapers for 

newborn and older babies to be taken to the Pregnancy 

Centers in the Lincoln Diocese, Catholic Social Services, 

and Gianna Women’s Homes in Lincoln and Hastings.  There 

is a collection box for the diapers in the Vestibule.  All 

sizes of diapers (especially size 5 and up) and Pull-ups are 

needed and greatly appreciated!!   
 
 

Fall Deanery Meeting will be held at 2:00 PM on Sunday, 

Oct 21st.  The meeting will be held at St Mary's in Sutton, 

St Helena's of Grafton will be hosting the meeting.                           

 

 
LIGHT OF THE WORLD:  Past and present Retreat 
participants (LOTW guests, and anyone interested in 
future participation in a LOTW Retreat.) 
You are invited to a COMMUNITY OF COMMUNITIES 
BONFIRE and HOT DOG ROAST.   
Where:  Dave & Dee Hart residence  
(6880 W. Lepin Rd, Doniphan, NE) 
When:  Sunday, October 21 at 5 pm 
Special Guests:  John & Rebecca Lillyman 
*See flyer in Vestibule for more information. 
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Envelopes for All Soul’s Intentions were 

mailed in your packets and can also be found on 

the back table.  If you would like your loved 

ones remembered on All Souls Day, please place their 

names on the envelope and turn in before November 1. 

(Mass said at St. Ann’s.)  If you would like separate 

Masses said for those listed on your envelope, you may 

include Mass stipends in that envelope.   
     “It is therefore a holy and wholesome thought to pray 

for the dead, that they may be loosed from sins.”     

                              2 Mac 12:46 

 

 

BULLETIN DEADLINE 
Bulletin announcements are due on Tuesday. 

All announcements must be in writing.  Please drop 
 off at the parish office/e-mail them to 

stanns@cdolinc.net. 

 
 
Reporting Child Abuse or Neglect  
Nebraska law requires all suspicions of child abuse or neglect to 
be reported to law enforcement or DHHS (Child Abuse Hotline:  
1-800-652-1999). 
Reporting Misconduct 
Notify the Diocese of Lincoln of any misconduct involving 
diocesan personnel by calling the misconduct hotline:  
1-844-527-0596 (English and Spanish).  

 

 
 

The October 2018 The Word Among Us booklet is available 
on table in the back of the church. 

Ministry Assignments 

Sunday, October 14 
Reader Bonnie Engelhardt 

Servers Dalton Smith / Kylan Parker 

Offertory Ken & Tami Belz Family 

Sunday, October 21 
Readers Jill Kimle 

Servers John Schuster / Bodie Belz 

Offertory Bonnie Engelhardt Family 
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